Natural Sciences Council of Chairs Meeting
June 10, 2013
1:00-3:05 p.m., BI-104

1. Approval of minutes for May 13, 2013 – approved as distributed.
2. Informational Items

a. Announcement by chairs:

· Dr. Voigt reported that the department has invited candidates to campus as part of a faculty search. The department is also working on the initial accreditation report for computer engineering and a report for re-accreditation of computer science.
b. Announcements from the administration:

· Summer Chair’s Meeting dates: The dates for the summer meetings will be July 9 and August 12, 2013.
· SOTES: The default in new CFA contract is that SOTES be administered in every class. Discussion is still ongoing as to whether or not all student opinions will be collected in each class. These discussions are primarily focused on the logistics involved in administering SOTES in all classes.
· Chair absences: The dean asked that all of the department chairs let her know when they will be absent during the summer.  
· Equipment requests: The dean asked that the departments make a note of the funding source in the rationale section of the request form when submitting them for her approval. 
· Requests for planned tenure track hiring: The deadline to submit the request form for planned tenure track hiring is August 5, 2013. Until for budget for FY 14 is settled no decisions will be made regarding funding for new tenure track positions.
· Transition to campus Exchange server:  There appears to be some confusion about the process by which, and the timing of, the move to an exchange server. In particular there is concern about whether email from the current system will be imported to the new system. The dean will seek clarification.
3. Discussion Items:  

a. Scheduling – 
· Summer: The college is doing well compared to other colleges in reaching the enrollment target. The college is at 96.6% and the university is at 86%. Classes begin on June 19, 2013. Dr. Georgiou is working directly with the chairs on classes with low enrollments. 
· Fall: The college is at 68.6% of target, which is expected at this time in the registration cycle and the university is at 63.1%.
· Winter 2014: Schedule build ends on September 20, 2013.
b. Development update: Ms. Hunt provided a handout of the development totals; it showed CNS at $1,926,508 for the year. Ms. Hunt then reported that:
· She visited a large corporate donor last week, and is in continued discussion of a $1-8 million dollar naming opportunity. 
· She also encouraged the faculty to give her any gift-in-kind information, as the books close next week for this fiscal year.

c. Assessment Update: Dr. Hovannesian gave an update on the state of assessment She reported that 80% of the programs have their curriculum maps completed in TaskStream. She also reported that a CNS syllabi template has been uploaded and is available as a guide for the chairs to use. She passed out a hard copy of the template, and then demonstrated how to use the template online. A discussion followed.
d. Faculty Participation in Commencement: The dean expressed interest in the reasons why faculty participation in commencement is relatively low. There was a brief discussion. It was suggested that the low number may, in part, be due to the fact that there is now a separate ceremony for graduate students and that some go one or the other, but not both ceremonies.
e. CNS office survey: The dean received the results of the survey of the CNS office.  There was a 25-30% response rate with a greater response rate from staff members than from faculty members. The dean has not yet fully analysed the information so just gave some preliminary information. While the feedback was predominantly positive and reflected well on the staff in the college office the feedback included some isolated comments that resonated with the dean because they reflected issues about which she had been thinking.
· The dean’s visibility and availability. The dean is aware that she hasn’t had much availability in the past three months and is thinking about how she can balance her workload, particularly given the changing role of the dean, with the hope of being more available in the future. 

· A comment was made about there being too many last minute requests. The dean is aware that such requests, regardless of source, can be difficult to accommodate. The dean asked chairs to provide examples of such requests so that she could consider ways in which the number might be reduced.
· A small number of comments were made that could be categorized as there being insufficient communication between the Dean’s Office and members of the college. Some of these comments focused on explicit examples that we will address.
· A small number of comments suggested ways in which funds could be used. The dean and Ms. Smith are working on the budget in order to have it readily available for others to see.  
f. Tracking Graduates: Dr. Morales is interested in improving the extent to which CSUSB alumni are tracked and connected to CSUSB. A survey that is sent out to graduates has a low response rate. A suggestion was made that the departments and colleges contact all of the alumni that have not responded to the survey. A discussion of strategies that could be used to keep us connected to alumni followed.
g. CNS plan for student success: Each college is being asked to develop a plan for increasing student success. A discussion followed during which the chairs offered a number of suggestions for activities we might implement in this area.
h. Department RPT Guidelines: The proposed changes to FAM 300 have passed. The goal is to have department guidelines that address teaching, research, scholarly & creativity activities, and service by the end of this calendar year. 
4. Other:  
